Ottawa,
December 28, 1946

Mr, Moyexr:

Your memorandum of the 20th, regarding
dress for the Opening of Parliament, was brought
before the Cabinet by the Prime Minister yesterday.
I have been asked to let you know that it was
agreed that dress be "Ladies « Aftermoon Dress with
Hats" and "Gentlemen - Service Dress or Morning
Dress",

I am also informed that the hope was
expressed we would never again relapse into evening

dress.

Je W, Plokersgill
Special Assistant
to the Prime Minister.
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